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ATTENDANCE 
FIGURES  

The attendance 
figures for each 

class for the year 
are below. 

Reception - 95.2% 

Class One - 95.1% 

Class Two - 96.8% 

Class Three - 96.0% 

Class Four - 96.2% 

Class Five - 95.8% 

Class Six - 97.0%  

Please remember 
that our school 

target for 
attendance is 

97%.  We return 
to school on the 

Wednesday 3rd of 
September

GOODBYE YEAR 6 
We are absolutely delighted to share some fantastic news with you — our Year 
6 pupils have achieved outstanding results in their SATs this year! 

We want to extend a heartfelt congratulations to our brilliant pupils. They 
approached their assessments with maturity and confidence, and the results 
speak for themselves. We are so proud of the way they supported each other 
and rose to the challenge with such a positive attitude. 

As our Year 6 children prepare for their next exciting step into secondary 
school, we know they leave us not only with fantastic results but with the 
character, confidence, and skills to thrive in whatever comes next.  Well done, 
Year 6 — you have made us all incredibly proud! 

A MESSAGE FROM MR VERDIN 

As we are approaching the end of the academic year, I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all children, parents and staff for their 

amazing effort and support over 2024- 25.   
We are proud of our school and all that has been achieved.  Our pupils 

are the most important aspect of this. Their excellent behaviour, 
positive attitude to learning, resilience and respect, provides our staff 

with a wonderful environment to work in.  
I wish all of our families a happy summer break and looking forward to 

seeing you in September.   



Trips and Experiences  
This term the children have taken part in a 
number of exciting experiences and trips.  

This has included two amazing residential to 
Barnstondale and Anglesey.  Class visits to 

Thurstaston, the farm, Strawberry Field,  
cinema trips, Gulliver’s World, a Graffiti Tour 

and Spray Session and many more.  We 
continued our strong relationship with JMU, 

with most classes visiting their sports 
facilities to take part in sessions such as 

cricket and Kin-Ball.   Some pupils had the 
opportunity to meet author Frank Cottrell 
Boyce.  A group of children spoke at the 
UKLA conference about diversity in the 

curriculum and we also enjoyed an amazing 
show by the school choir, hosted by 

Liverpool Community College.   

We are looking forward to further trips next 
year and thank parents for their 

contributions, without  them we would not 
be able to provide such experiences for the 

children.  

BBQ 
Thank you to everyone who attended the school BBQ, you helped us to raise over £1000 for the 
school which is a vital amount to add to school funds.  We were able to also donate £200 to Shy 
Lowen Horse Sanctuary.  We enjoyed seeing you all having fun taking part in the games and 
activities whilst the sun was shining. 



Our ‘Busy Bees’ extended provision is running again in 
September.  Available each day until 5:50pm for £10 a session.  
This includes a range of activities with school staff and a light 
snack.  If you would like to apply for a place, please complete 

the application form on the app in the survey section.  

We sadly say goodbye to both 
Mr Mitchell and Mrs Böhmova 

this year.  We wish them the 
best of luck on their new 

adventures.  

Congratulations to Miss Mira 
who is getting married in the 

summer holidays. 

UNIFORM 
School uniform can be purchased from Laser Schoolwear.  The 
children will continue to wear PE Kit into school on the days they 
are taught PE or Yoga.  There is now a uniform exchange point in 
school, please see Kirsty for more information.  

3rd of September 2024 
We return to school on Wednesday the 3rd of September for 
the Autumn Term.  If you are returning to a home country for 
the summer you must complete the form on the app.  Please 
remember that if you are not back in school for the start of the 
year, we cannot hold places as we have big waiting lists for 
most classes.  

Classes next year are as follow:  

Nursery: Miss Broadhurst and Miss Jackson 
Reception: Miss Lundy and Miss Hanton 
Class One: Miss Marshall, Miss Farley, Miss Harrison and Mrs Asadi 
Class Two: Miss Lowry and Miss Ghazali 
Class Three: Miss Gormley and Miss Brisbane 
Class Four: Miss Mira and Miss Rich 
Class Five: Mr Dean and Miss Hali  
Class Six: Mr Nicholson and Miss Bloor  
Class Seven: Mrs Davies, Mrs Casey and Miss Kurs

We are pleased to share that we 
have renewed the Inclusion Quality 
Mark award and we are very proud 

to have been recognised as a 
Centre of Excellence for the 

second year running.   
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